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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Monday, April 12, 1999 at 1:30 p.m. in the Council
Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council Members present were: Stan Siemens, Ralph Groening,
Sieg Neumann, Denis Robert, Barry Fraese, Leo Kornelson.

The purpose of this special meeting was to meet with government
representatives and the engineer and the steering committee
for the Riverside Community Dyke project and also the Lowe
Farm Diversion project.

Also present for this meeting were Ron Barkman, Gary Kroeker,
Robert Eidse and Harold Klassen of the Riverside Dyke
Committee.

Mr. Jim McLean, John Harris and Rick Hay of Water Resources
Branch were also present. Mr. Duane Boutang represented
P.F.R.A. and Mr. Warren Genzelvich of ACRES International

is the engineer involved in the project.

At the start of the meeting, it was explained that there were
further revisions to the proposed Riverside Community Dyke
project. On the west side, the dyke comes very close to
Riverside Road and the Committee had decided that the south
dyke line be moved to connected to where the dyke comes into
Riverside Road and then NE to meet the east dyke at the east
road. The borrow pit would be located in the SE corner of

the dyke.

With these changes, there would possibly be 3 or 4 houses
that would have to be bought cut. The South 2 or 3 houses
also on Riverside Road would then be responsible to flood
proofing their own properties. There was discussion of raising
the Riverside road, at the SW corner of the dyke, to 1997
levels. The south 2 or 3 houses would then need to raise the
road level to allow for access out during flood levels.

There was discussion that for the Penner property, on the
north area of the dyke, the dyke would take away their dugout
which is their water supply. The possibility of connecting
them to piped water was discussed. The R. M. of Morris is

to advise the engineer of the cost of providing piped water
to this property.

At the end of the meeting, it was decided that a pit needed
for dyke construction would then be located at the south dyke
wall. Mr. Garry Kroeker stated that he was not aware of this
change and there was come uncertainty to it being at this
location.

The engineer felt that he could redraw the proposal and update
the cost estimates possibly by April 23, 1999.

During the meeting, it was very clearly explained to all
present that another public meeting would have to be held
and that this process cannot start until the proposed dyke
locations are finalized and cost estimates area available.
These changes would then have an impact on the debentures
required and the taxation to pay off the debentures.

Because of the borrowing process, Council needs to be involved
in the approval process of the tender awards and when they
area warded. Mr. Maclean and Mr. Boutang both indicated that
Council or our representative on the construction committee
would be involved in the process.

This portion of the meeting was ended at approximately 3:00
p.m.

The Riverside Dyke Committee and the engineer were excused
and Council and the Government Representatives then met to
further discuss the Lowe Farm Diversion Project.
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The diversion project costing does not include any land
purchasing and as the Province does not own this property

for this drain/diversion, it is necessary that the land
purchase take place. This is currently private property and
with the project, it would become the responsibility of the
Province of Manitoba.

There was some discussion as to any persons that would be
affected further along the Anderscn Drain.

The question was asked that if the R. M. of Morris owned some
of this project property could it be used towards our 10%

of the project costs. Mr. McLean indicated that this could
be done and was allowed.

Mr. McLean was to contact the engineer of the amendments
required to the cost estimates and that updated information
be provided as scon as possible.

This property of the meeting was ended at approximately 3:50
p.m. and everyone except Council was excused from the meeting.

Council discussed the bridge on the Marsh River that is
boundary with the R. M. of de Salaberry. This bridge is in
serious condition and needs to be replaced or repaired. Council
felt that a meeting should be held with the R. M of de
Salaberry as soon as possible to discuss this situation.

On the matter of private dykes, some of the dykes were being
built onto Municipal roads, which Council is not objecting
to if proper side slopes are maintained. It was questioned
why the Province is approving such dyke projects when the
side slopes are very steep and that proper attention is not
given to the regravelling of the road. It was suggested that
a letter be written to the Water Resources Branch to indicate
our concern in this regard.

Our policy is that the side slopes are to be on a 4 to 1 slope
and that the R. M of Morris is to do the gravelling and bill
the property owner.

On the matter of the extension of the water line at Riverside
to help the project commence, it was decided that the dyke
project would pay for the line extension and also pay for
their connection fees of $8,000.00 each. This total cost would
be available soon and the engineer advised of this cost factor.

The meeting was then adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
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